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AND THE WINNER IS…… 

 
The Sisterhood Draw Down Raffle 
Event held on November 23rd was so 
much fun….especially for Nancy and 
Jeff Karsh who were the winners of the 
$10,000 cash prize!    
 
The evening was full of suspense and 
good times for those who attended the 
Draw Down Party!  Delicious desserts 
were catered by Food Art Caterers, and 
a specialty coffee cart by La Vela was a 
great addition. Our B’nai Aviv Men’s 
Club sponsored our bar, and for that 
everyone was very appreciative.  And, a 
huge shout out of thanks to Marc 
Spiewak and his band, FLA Rock Zone, 
who donated their time and energy and 
really made our party a huge success! 
 
The REAL winners of the evening are 
the members of B’nai Aviv, who will 
now be able to purchase new ballroom 
chairs, with the proceeds from the event.  
These are sorely needed.  The chairs we 
are currently using are thirty years old, 
and badly need replacing.    

 
Thank you to all the members who bought and/or sold raffle tickets to make this possible, and a 
special thank you to the hard working members of this committee: 
Corinna Black-Kushner, Paula Bonawitz, Carol Brown, Lara Cohen, Mina Gerstenfeld, Ruth 
Goldin, Jodi Heimowitz,  Vicki Kushnir, Arlene Levy, Mindy Libes, Susan Marx, Corrine 
Rosner, Sheri Schour, Bonnie and John Salmon, Stacy Sandler, Amy Sherman, Angie Watstein, 
Monica Wilner, and of course, Lynne Balaban, who helps us with all Sisterhood projects!   
 

Lanee Friedel 
Sisterhood Draw Down Raffle Committee Chair 





MOMENTUM... 
We are looking for women who want to go on a trip of a lifetime!  

B’nai Aviv will be sending a third group of women to Israel this summer with the Momentum 
Group (formerly known as JWRP). We only have 7 spots left!  

We first offer these spots to synagogue members. However, on January 15th, if we have any 
spots still available then we will offer them to others in the community.  

Please let us know if you have any questions and apply today! 



Torah Fund is a campaign sponsored by the Women’s League for Conservative Judaism.  
Our Sisterhood is part of the Women’s League, as are many other sisterhood’s of 
Conservative synagogues across North America.   
 
The Torah Fund campaign supports scholarships for Rabbis, Cantors and Jewish Educators 
who attend programs at the Jewish Theological Seminary in New York, the School of 
Rabbinic studies in Los Angeles, and educational programs in Jerusalem, Buenos Aires, and 
Germany.  Since it began, Torah Fund has raised over 95 million dollars to provide 
scholarships to those who will serve as future leaders for the Conservative movement.  
B’nai Aviv’s Sisterhood is proud to be participating in the Torah Fund Campaign.   
 
Any amount donated to the Torah Fund campaign is greatly appreciated. But those who 

donate at the $180 level are considered to be “Benefactors” and receive the beautiful Torah Fund pin shown below. 
Each year the pin is different.  
 
It is very easy to become a Benefactor, if you consider donating $22 a month, from now through next May.  If you 
want to make it over 12 months, then it will be $15 per month.   You can write a monthly check to Torah Fund for 
that amount, OR, you can use a Torah Fund change collection box that we are happy to provide for you.  Emptying 
your change, and collecting just $7.50 per week will enable you to become a Benefactor this year!   

B’Shalom , Lanee Friedel & Mindy Libes,  
Torah Fund Co-Chairmen 

 

Top Five Legacy Giving Myths 
 

5. If the organization dissolves, so will my money. 
It’s hard to predict where any of us will be in 10, 20, 
even 50 years. If you are worried that your organiza-
tion might not be around when your gift is ready, you 
can indicate that you’d like it to go to a particular 
cause (Jewish education) as a second choice. 

4. My children are getting all my money. Every 
parent wants to make sure their children are financial-
ly secure. Consider leaving just a portion of your es-
tate to charitable causes. A gift like this will leave your 
children with both financial support and an ethical 
lesson in the importance building a better world. 

3. I might need my money. It's true, you might. 
And it'll be there for you if and when you do. This 
type of gift represents what you want to give once you 
are no longer here to need your assets. 

2. I want my money to go where it’s 
most needed. Sometimes it’s not an organization that 
moves us, but the idea that we can make a difference 
in the world. If you have a mission that you’d like to 
accomplish, We can help you plan your legacy gift 
around accomplishing that mission. Contact … 

1. I have to be a millionaire to leave a legacy. The 
beauty of legacy giving is that you can make a gift of 
any amount of your estate. Whether your estate is 
worth a few shekels or a few billion, your gift is your 
legacy. And your legacy should live on! 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 
No Religious School  
 
Mitzvah Meals 9:30 am  
 
 

2 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  

3 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 

Kadima 6:45 pm  
 

Executive Committee 
Mtg. 7:00 pm  
 

Gala Committee Mtg. 
7:00 pm  

4 
Torah Talk 12:00 pm  
 
Melton @BA  
7:00 pm  
 
USY 7:00 pm  

5 
Adult B’nai Mitzvah 
Class 7:00 pm  

6 
Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm  

7 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
Bat Mitzvah of  
Hannah Birke 
 

Family Shabbat  
Experience Havdalah 

8 

Religious School  
9:00 am 
 

RS Committee Mtg. 
9:15 am  
 

Past Presidents Mtg. 
9:30 am  
 

Chalutzim 11:30 am  
 

9 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
 

10 
 Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 
Kadima 6:45 pm  
 
Israel Interest Group 
7:00 pm  

11 

Torah Talk 12:00 pm  
 
Melton @BA  
7:00 pm  
 
#Choose Jewish 
 7:00 pm  

12 

Adult B’nai Mitzvah 
Class 7:00 pm  
 
Sisterhood Positivity 
Event 7:00 pm  

13 

Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm  
 

14 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 

 

B’nai Mitzvah of  
Maya & Mira Levinson 
 

Shabbos Squad  
10:15 am 
 

ShabbattTOT  
10:30 am   

15 
Religious School  
9:00 am 
 
Devorim 11:30 am  
 

 

16 

Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  

17 

 Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 
Kadima 6:45 pm  
 
Board of Directors 
Mtg.  7:00 pm  

18 
ECEC Hanukkah 
Show 9:15 am  
 

Torah Talk 12:00 pm 
 

HAZAK 1:30 pm   
 

Melton @BA  
7:00 pm  
 

USY 7:00 pm  

19 
Adult B’nai Mitzvah 
Class 7:00 pm  
 
Men’s Club Meeting 
7:00 pm  
 
 
 
 

20 

Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm 
 
USY Alumni Shabbat  
7:00 pm  
 
 
 

21 

Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
 

22 
No Religious School  
 
Men’s Club Jewish 
Community Day @ 
Miami Dolphins 
 
 
 

23 

Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 

 

24 

No Religious School  
 
Office Closes  at 
3:00pm 
 
 
 

25 
ECEC/Office Closed 

26 

Adult B’nai Mitzvah 
Class 7:00 pm  
 
 
 

27 

Shabbat Eve Services  & 
Birthday Shabbat  
6:30 pm  
 
 
 
 

28 
Shabbat Services   
9:15 am 
 

 
 

29 

No Religious School  
 
 

30 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:30 pm  
 
 
 

31 
No Religious School 
 
Office Closes at  
3:00 pm   
 
 

    

December 2019 

ECEC Winter Break  

ECEC Winter Break 

Kadima Covention 

Kadima Covention 

Hanukkah  

Hanukkah  



 

 

 

 

Rabbi Hillel said “Do not separate yourself from the community.”  
(Pirke Avot/Sayings of the Fathers 2:5). 

 
The Festival of Lights, Hanukkah, is the next holiday on the Jewish 
calendar and may it be a time of joy and light for you in every sense.  
Hanukkah is a joyous time for our community to celebrate. The holiday of 
Hanukah will soon be enjoyed and felt throughout our Preschool. Our halls 
will be decorated with Hanukah decorations. Our classrooms will depict 

Hanukah scenes, holidays, and customs of Hanukah. The feeling of the holiday will be in the air and 
permeate our students with a great joy and sense of Jewish pride and identity. The classrooms will smell 
like latkas and dreidels will be spinning.  
 
I would like to thank our wonderful PTO presidents and their committee who work tirelessly for our 
school. They will help create a beautiful Hanukah atmosphere enhanced with their Hanukah gift shop. 
The children will be having their Hanukkah Show along with their Hanukkah party.  
 
Our ShabbatTot Together Saturday program on December 14th will provide a Hanukkah and Shabbat 
experience. This program is open to the community including our lunch that follows the children's 
service. 
 
Our ECEC preschool is flourishing and we have record numbers in over a decade of children enrolled. 
Our Kehillah is growing and so is our programs that we are providing for you to all enjoy. 
 
Remember, You Belong Here! 

B’Shalom, 

 Mindy Bernstein 

  From the desk of… 
Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director   



Scenes from 

ECEC  
Harvest  
Festival 





 
 
 
 

 
Although Religious School has been intermittent throughout the past, 
teachers and students definitely made up for it when we resumed.   
 
Kehillah Club had over 25 applicants of students between 3rd Grade and 
7th Grade who want to make our community better.  On November 5th 
Rabbi Watstein spoke to the students about the importance of what they 

volunteered for, more importantly he explained what it says about them that they are seeking 
opportunities to participate in acts of chesed.  The first event was the Harvest Drive which took 
place on Monday, November 25th.  Students prepared for  this by collecting hygiene products 
and lightly used toys to be donated to those in need.  This is an annual event for Kehillah Club and it 
culminates in our visiting Western High School with others from all over the area and together we 
pack hundreds of bags for the community.  In December the group will be partnering with the 
Surfrider Foundation and working outdoors to clean up Dania Beach.  It really is so inspiring to see 
such a great group of motivated kids. 
 
On November 17th students enjoyed B’nai Aviv’s very first Yom Camp.  This was a day of camp 
fun during the winter months to re-enforce to kids the importance of a Jewish camp 
experience.  Many people use summer as an opportunity to take a break from their Jewish life, but it 
is more enduring lesson for children to combine Judaism with their summer activities. Camp Ramah 
visited and Rachel Dobbs Schwartz, Assistant Director, led the different ages in engaging activities 
to give them the “camp experience”.  One example is Kindergarten through Second Grade which is 
doing a Shabbat unit learned about all of their senses, and how Havdallah incorporates all of them: 
the sight and sound of the Havdallah candle sizzling while it is burning, the smell of the b’samim or 
spices, the taste of the grape juice from the Kiddush cup.    
 
The week-end of November 22nd was an extremely busy one.  It was kicked off by our first student 
led Shabbat service of the year.  The Fourth through Seventh Graders allowed the Rabbi and Cantor 
to have a little bit of a break as they took the reins of the Friday night service and delivered a very 
memorable d’var torah. 
 
The following Saturday, November 23, Shabbos Squad was held for Kindergarten - High 
Schoolers.  This month the parsha was Chayei Sarah.  The very creative Emma Grungold, integrated 
questions throughout the service to see if any of the participants were worthy to join Abraham’s 
family, to simulate how Eliezar tested Rebecca. 
 
On December 7th, a new tradition began as part of our Shabbat Family Experience.  For the first 
time ever B’nai Aviv is hosting a Havdallah Picnic in the Park.  Families can bring dairy or pareve 
food and our Second Graders can bring their Shabbat boxes and together with the rest of the 
Religious School and Early Childhood Center we will have a Havdallah ceremony featuring their 
handmade ritual items. 
 
Adult Education had a great start to their programming year, with our first Melton class on Jewish 
Medical Ethics.  This month the class has discussed the various aspects of reproductive rights and 
care, from the position of the various movements and governments.  Another first was B’nai Aviv’s 
participation in the Global Day of Jewish Learning.  Bruce Greenberg taught about Moses not being 
a man of words, but how he did communicate in his leadership of the Jewish people.   

B’Shalom, Liz 

From the desk of… 
               Liz Singer, Director of Life Long Learning 



November/December B’nai Mitzvahs 

Hannah Grace Birke was  called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on December 7, 2019. Hannah cele-
brated this special day with her parents, Karen and David, and her brother, Jacob. She will also be surround-
ed by family and friends coming from near and far to share in this simcha. Hannah has attended B’nai Aviv 
since she was 20 months old and currently sits on the Board of Kadima. She attends Falcon Cove Middle 
School. For her Mitzvah project Hannah organized a beach clean-up to reflect her passion for environmen-
tal issues and her love of science. We would like to thank Sol Hettena, Cantor Lieberman and Rabbi 
Watstein for their guidance and support throughout Hannah’s preparation. We are so proud of our beautiful 
daughter and the young woman she is becoming! Mazel Tov, Sweet Girl! We love you! 

Amanda Margulies was called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on November 16, 2019.  Amanda 
celebrated this special day with her parents, Michael and Marisa Margulies, her grandparents Jeffrey and 
Judy Margulies, Abraham, and Lynn Laeser, as well as her Uncle Mark Margulies, and Aunt Eileen 
Broderson.Amanda is a seventh grade Principal’s Honor Roll student at Falcon Cove Middle School.  She 
has been a part of B’nai Aviv Sunday & Hebrew school since Kindergarten and actively participates in 
Kadima as a Vice President of the Youth Board of Directors.  Outside of school, Amanda has been 
dancing at Dance Theatre of Broward since she was in elementary school. The Margulies Family would 
like to thank Rabbi Adam Watstein, Cantor William “Bill” Lieberman, and Ritual Director Sol Hettena for 
their support and preparing Amanda for this special day.  We are so proud of Amanda for her hard work 
and dedication in preparation for her Bat Mitzvah day.  We love you and Mazel Tov to Amanda! 

Zoe Marin Horwitz was called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on November 2, 2019.  Zoe 
celebrated her special day with her parents, Jamie and Grant Horwitz, her sister, Ella Horwitz, 
grandparents Donna and Michael Chaben and Linda and Steve Horwitz, and many friends and family 
from near and far.  Zoe is a seventh grade honor student at Falcon Cove Middle School.  In her free 
time, she plays lacrosse, flag football, and spends her summers at sleepaway camp in New York. For her 
mitzvah project, she raised money for Food Allergy Research and Education (FARE), an organization 
that helps improve the quality of life and the health of individuals with food allergies, and is close to her 
heart given her many food allergies. We are so proud of Zoe for the determined and kind young lady 
she has become and for this accomplishment.  We love you, Zoe, and Mazel Tov! 

Mara and Jordyn Lustig were called to the Torah as B’nai Mitzvah on November 9th. We feel so 
blessed to have watched our two daughters become B’not Mitzvah together.  Mara is an 8th grade gifted stu-
dent at Falcon Cove.  She has been part of the B’nai Aviv family for the past 12 years.  She loves being active 
in Kadima and is currently serving as President of her chapter. She enjoys dancing, spending time with her 
friends and family and cooking.   Jordyn is a 7th grade gifted student at Falcon Cove.  She has been at B’nai 
Aviv all her life. She is a great athlete and currently plays volleyball on the Wildfire team.  We are so proud of 
both of them and all of their accomplishments.  They are wonderful role models for their younger brother 
Evan who is in 4th grade at Gator Run. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are so excited for all the upcoming youth events. However, we would be remiss 
not to share all the successes we've had so far this year. The youth department recently 
held its Dueling Pianos event and it was a huge success. Everyone who attended had 
an amazing time. Thank you to our entire committee, co-chairs, and sponsors for 
making this one of the best fundraisers.  
 
USY also attended their sub-regional convention. They  had a great weekend and 
many great friendships were made. On November 6th, USY and 8-12th grade teens 
attended the first of four #ChooseJewish sessions with Rabbi Watstein. This was a 

huge success and we received wonderful feedback. We are looking forward to the next one on December 11th. 
 
December 13th-15th. , B'nai Aviv Kadima will be hosting the annual Kadima Convention. We are looking forward to 
an amazing weekend. All the different Kadima groups from around South Florida will be here and we look forward to 
making many new friends. 
 
On December 20th, we will be hosting a College Shabbat Dinner for our B'nai Aviv students and past B'nai Aviv USYers. 
Join us for this special night. Dinner is free with reservations. 
 
The annual USY International convention is headed to Southern California and that's sure to be a treat. We are looking 
forward to beautiful weather and fun times with USYers from around the USA and beyond. 
 
Get ready! Chapter Retreat applications will be coming out very soon so watch your emails and the youth website for details. 
This year, Retreat is combined with Disney's Magic Kingdom. For more information regarding any of our youth programs, 
please visit www.bausybees.com or email me at Todd@bnaiaviv.org. 

 

B’Shalom, Todd 

From the desk of ... 
Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

https://mailtrack.io/trace/link/43afed89382b7db5b8fefb97d99cb31469f4ba2a?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.bausybees.com&userId=1313361&signature=fd49f7b9aa0c5e2e
mailto:Todd@bnaiaviv.org


Call Us! Email Us!  
We rely on our synagogue members, their friends and families to let us know 
when someone is hospitalized, suffering any illness, etc. The clergy would also 
like to hear the good news, such as celebrating a birth, graduation, special anni-
versary or birthday, promotion, honor or any other simcha. In order to better 
keep everyone informed, please share this information with us by calling the of-
fice at 954-384 - 8265 or email: melissa@bnaiaviv.org 

Thank you for your help! 

 

With the holidays around the corner,  I would like to say how grateful I am to 
the wonderful women of Sisterhood, who go not only attend our events, but 
go over and above to help make them a success.   
 
We all have a lot to be thankful for these days, and I wish everyone the 
opportunity to pass on their messages of gratitude and love. I am especially 
thankful for my B'nai Aviv family for all their support  and patience.   

 
One family in particular has a lot to be thankful for- a huge congratulations to the Karsh family for 
winning the $10,000 raffle prize!! All had a great time and lots of money was raised to replace our 
chairs.  Thank you Lanee Friedel for chairing this huge undertaking!  
 

We have several upcoming events that I would like to mention.  
Please RSVP to sisterhood@bnaiaviv.org for any or all. 

 
December 12 @ 7:00 pm - Author and Speaker- Lee Ravine on "How to Live a Happier Life- Turn 
Negative into Positive"- this is a free event- open to the entire community 
 
January 16 @ 7:00 pm - we have Randee Engelhard doing a posture alignment workshop- learn how 
something as simple as posture can impact your life and health- this is also a free event 
 
February 1 @ 8:00 pm - our annual Progressive Dinner.  On line sign-up is coming soon. We are still 
looking for dinner hosts. Please contact Dana Isbitts or Lisa Rosenberg if you would open your home to 
us.  
 
February TBD - Bingo 
 
March 16 @ 7:00 pm - Passover Recipe Swap 
 

Wishing everyone happy holidays if I don't see you. 

B’Shalom, Corinna 

From the desk of…  
Corinna Black -Kushner, Sisterhood President 

mailto:sisterhood@bnaiaviv.org




 
 
 

 
 

 
Shalom and Welcome to the Jack  and Ruth Lubin Chapter  
of Hazak at B'nai Aviv! 
 
We are delighted to invite interested and engaging seniors to join and participate in an exciting and  joyful 
year of programming. We will be meeting on the fourth Wednesday. Our goals are to provide a program 
of sociability, camaraderie, entertainment, Jewish cultural and general entertainment.  We welcome 
friends and relatives of Temple members and anyone available to attend a meetings on Wednesdays at 
1:30. 
 
November 20: National Crime Stoppers Program on Identity Theft and Personal Safety 
 
December 18: Movie "The Catcher was a Spy" about Moe Berg, Boston Red Sox Pitcher and also a 
worker for military intelligence, trying to stop the Nazi's efforts to build an atomic bomb. 
 
January 22: We will be joined by Rabbi Watstein. 

B’Shalom, Joan & Stanley 

 

HAZAK Happenings…. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
December is one of my favorite months.  Kids come home from college or have a few weeks off from 
school.  Unlike summer vacation, when my kids disappear for camp or travel, I have them at home and 
can spend quality time with them at a park, a movie, or SYNAGOGUE. 
 
We have three B’not Mitzvah this month.  I love hearing our young people read Torah and Haftarah; it 
never gets old.  If you aren’t a Shabbat morning regular, you may not know that many B’nai Mitzvah 
have one or more parents and siblings reading a Torah portion.  But of course, Torah is read every Shab-
bat (usually by our Ritual Director, Sol Hettena), as well as Monday and Thursday.  
 
 B’nai Aviv is on the triennial cycle – we read the same portions every three years.  So if you read Torah 
three years ago at your child’s Bar Mitzvah or Bat Mitzvah (or at your own), we would love to have you 
come back for an encore.   
 
When we have a Bar Mitzvah or Bat Mitzvah, we frequently have a number of guests who haven’t been 
to services at a Conservative synagogue before.  If you would be willing to serve as an usher or greeter – 
particularly on Saturday morning – it would be a great help to us.   
 
Please contact Sol Hettena in the synagogue office for details on reading Torah, ushering, or other ways 
you can participate.  Or contact me.  
 

Joe Schimmel, Ritual VP 

  From the desk of… 
Joe Schimmel, Ritual V.P.  



“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 
~Talmud 

Donations Received October 1, 2019 - November 30, 2019 

CANTOR'S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

In Appreciation Of 
of Cantor Bill from Marcy & Jeff Schneider  

 
In Honor Of 

 
Cantor William Lieberman on his 40th Anniversary  
from Jay & Ellie Siegel  
 

Mazal Tov To 
Cantor on his 40th Anniversary!! B'nai Aviv is blessed with 
his presence, heart, soul and voice!  
from Anonymous  
 

GENERAL DONATION FUND 
Get Well Soon To 

Stanley Cohen  
from Allan & Benita Ross  
Stanley Cohen -Wishing you a complete recovery with love 
and caring.  
from Jerry Linder & Judith Schwab  
Stanley Cohen f 
rom Phyllis Lipof  
Stanley Cohen. Wishing a speedy and complete recovery.  
from Sonia Androphy  
 

In Honor Of 
Alan Bresalier  
from Charlie & Linda Brumer  
the security team led by Randy  
from David & Eleanor Morris  
the office and administrative staff for the behind the scenes 
work for the holidays  
from David & Eleanor Morris  
Naomi Watstein for her excellent Ashrei  
from David & Eleanor Morris  
Rabbi & Cantor for the outstanding services on the High 
Holidays  
from David & Eleanor Morris  
Xander Levy, Benjamin Friedlander & Evan Ozrovitz for 
their Ashrai on the holidays  
from David & Eleanor Morris  
the Choir for their singing on the holidays  
from David & Eleanor Morris  
the Heimowitz Family & Mazel Tov to Jack on his  
Bar Mitzvah. With Love, Mom & Dad  
from Richard & Judith Davis  

In Memory Of 
In memory of Harry Lerner   

Marcia Goldman, beloved sister of Nathan Leder  
from Allen & Toby Greenberg  
Jean Rosenberg  
from Gina & Brian Gotkin  
Margaret Friedman, beloved friend and member of Hazak  
from Hazak Chapter of B'nai Aviv  
Marcia Goldman, beloved sister of Nathan Leder  
from Jerry & Marie Strent  
Herbert Yanko  
from Joan & Stanley Cohen  
Margaret Friedman, beloved mother of Shirley Moskowitz  
from Phyllis Lipof  
Marcia Goldman, beloved sister of Nathan Leder  
from Roni & David Gilden  
Joel Fass, beloved husband of Susan Fass  
from Ruth & Sylvan Goldin  
Joan Rosenberg, beloved mother of David Rosenberg  
from Ruth & Sylvan Goldin  
Margie Friedman, beloved mother of Shirley Moskowitz  
from Stacy & Jeff Sandler  
Margaret Friedman, beloved mother of Shirley Moskowitz  
from Stanley & Joan Cohen  
Arthur Ginsburg  
from Steven & Carol Ginsburg  
Arthur Ginsburg, beloved father  
from Steven Ginsburg & family  
 

RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

Thank You 
Thank you to everyone at B'nai Aviv for all the hard work 
you do year-round and for welcoming us into your congrega-
tion.  
from Barry & Jorie Mark  
 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
SCHOLORSHIP FUND 

In Memory Of 
Douglas Finneran  

SISTERHOOD EXCHANGE 
In Memory Of 

Harry Lerner, beloved father of Sharon Rabinovitz  
from Lee & Lanee Friedel  

YAHRZEIT FUND 
In Honor Of 

Myrna Fleischman, beloved mother from Dirk Fleischman  
Elaine Simon, beloved mother from Ellen Cohen  

(Continued on page 17) 



Jose Novick, beloved father from Esther Bejar  
Sarah Reicher, beloved mother-in-law from Lenore Reicher  
Juan Eliel, beloved father from Ricardo Eliel  
 

In Memory Of 
Linda Wilk, beloved sister-in-law from Benita Ross  
Ben Fishel, beloved grandfather from Bruce & Merna Gross  
Bryan Todd Jackson, beloved son from Cora Jackson  
Ruth Wolinsky, beloved mother from David Wolinsky  
Joel Fass, beloved husband of Susan Fass  
from Debra & Brian Freedman  
Irwin Reicher, beloved father of Lanee Friedel  
from Debra & Brian Freedman  
Pearl Forman, beloved mother from Edward Forman  
Celia Querido, beloved grandmother Isaac Laskey, beloved 
grandfather Pauline Querido, beloved mother  
from Eleanor Morris  
Rosy Bodenheimer, beloved grandmother from Eli Wolfson  
Stanley Solomon, beloved father from Eric Solomon  
Matta Novick, beloved mother from Esther Bejar  
Yitzchak Meyer Majerovits, beloved father from Esther Cohen  
Arthur Ginsburg, beloved husband from Ethel Ginsburg  
Geraldine Goldberg, beloved mother from Francine Vaupen  
Leonard Weiser, beloved grandfather from Howard Bush  
Frances Linker, beloved Aunt from Ihezkel & Lori Green  
Michael Green, beloved father from Ihezkel Green  
Michael Pressman, beloved father from Israel Pressman  
Abraham Miller, beloved father from Jack & Shirley Miller  
Joseph Sharpe, beloved father from Jack Sharpe  
Tillie Shapiro, beloved grandmother from Jay Shapiro  
Max Streimer, beloved father from Jay Streimer  
Marvin Zaks, beloved brother from Jerry Zaks  
Sarah Albenda (07 October 2019) Arnold Nirenberg  
(12 November 2019) Czarna Rosenzweig (27 November 2019)  
from Joel & Marie Nirenberg  
Ralph Schwab, beloved husband from Judith Schwab  
Maurice Felt, beloved husband Harry Felt, beloved  
father-in-law from Judy Felt  
Betty Golddman, beloved mother Rae Felt, beloved  
mother-in-law from Judy Felt  
Miriam Schulman, beloved mother from Kaite Fleischman  
Max Stern, beloved father from Karen Powers  
Sophie Kay, beloved mother from Karen Saster  
Jeremy Michael Snow, beloved son from Laurie & Jeffrey Snow  
Pearl Simon, beloved grandmother from Laurie Snow  
Jordan Paul Siegel, beloved father from Laurie Snow  
Harry Powers, beloved father from Leslie Powers  

Bella Katz, beloved mother Ralph Stein, beloved husband 
Seymour Cagan, beloved husband from Lore Stein  
Aaron Higer, beloved brother from Manuel Higer  
Sarah Albenda, beloved grandmother Arnold Nirenberg,  
beloved father Czarna Rosenzweig, beloved grandmother 
from Marie & Joel Nirenberg  
Solomon Pudlin, beloved father from Marjorie Pomerantz  
Samuel Pomeranz, beloved father from Marla Bullock  
Minnie Berger, beloved mother from Martin Berger  
Carl Berman, beloved father from Mina Gerstenfeld  
Frank Lee Bernstein, beloved brother from Minda Katz  
David Raps, beloved father from Mitchell Raps  
David Sanders Stark, beloved father from Nancy Schoenburg  
Gloria Salm, beloved wife from Ralph Salm  
Felicia Caldes, beloved mother from Raymond Caldes  
Sheldon Wohl, beloved husband from Riva Wohl  
Gary Forman, our beloved brother  
from Robert & Deborah Forman  
Ira Rothfield, beloved father from Robert Rothfield  
Scott Trinkler, beloved brother from Robert Trinkler  
Maurice Shacket, beloved father from Roger Shacket  
Luisa Waksman, beloved mother from Samuel Waksman  
Steve Nirenberg, beloved son Ariel Nirenberg, beloved 
granddaughter Max Tobias, beloved father  
from Sandi Nirenberg  
Cecile Tobias, beloved mother Helen Nirenberg, beloved 
mother-in-law  
from Sandi Nirenberg  
Lenke Majerovits, beloved mother from Scott & Esther Cohen  
Gary Forman, beloved son from Selma Forman  
Rose Kissiloff, beloved mother from Selma Forman  
Morris Offenberg, beloved grandfather from Shannon Tuaty  
Milton Friedman, beloved father from Sharon Comora  
Hyman & Sylvia Hurwitz, beloved parents  
from Stephen Hurwitz & Diane Abelson  
Gladys Newman, beloved grandmother from Steven Linch  
Earl Linch, beloved father from Steven Linch  
Morton Selub, beloved father from Steven Selub  
Lillian Harris, beloved mother from Stuart Harris  
Phillip Movitz, beloved father from Susan Samrick  
Irving Grossman, beloved grandfather from Warren Grossman  
 

YOUTH SCHOLARSHIP 
FUND 

In Honor Of 
Heather & Joseph Schimmel from Rochelle Lipson  

(Continued from page 16) 

  

“Charity is a form of prayer, a preliminary to prayer. With its combination of charity and justice, its un-

derstanding of the psychological as well as material dimensions of poverty, and its aim of restoring dignity 

and independence, not just meeting needs, tzedakah is a unique institution. Deeply humanitarian, it could 

not exist without the essentially religious concepts of divine ownership and social covenant. To know God 

is to act with justice and compassion, to recognise his image in other people, and to hear the silent cry 

of those in need. ” 
 

Rabbi Lord Jonathan Sacks  

To Heal a Fractured World p. 41 



1  
Scott Dermer 
Eli Kaplan 
Jami Morin 
Jami Cohen-Morin 
Allison Zieper 
Justin Snow 
Alison Morris 
Kay Goldman 
Eris Sandler 
 
2  
Rebecca Mark 
David Lehman 
 
3  
Naomi Balaban 
Noah Reimer 
Steven Adamsky 
 
4  
Katie Lundin-Zemnovich 
Vanessa Silberberg 
Alex Coren 
 
5  
Suzanne Brenners 
Michele Raps 
Josh Metz 
Roger Shacket 
Jessica Sobel 
Jill Herman 
 
6  
Sara Silvershein 
Zachary Cohen 
Ryen Bieber 
Evan Weinberg 
Jack Alboukrek 
 
7  
Ralph Murciano 
Stacie Kessler 
Zackary West 
 
8  
Scott Cohen 
Isaac Wieder 
Talia Slann 
Lily Gross 
David Shapiro 
 
9  
Roee Watstein 
Stacy Barasch 
Milton Blaut 
Ethan Cohen 
Shannon Tuaty 
 
10  
Debra Gluck 
Jack Sharpe 
Eli Wolfson 
Steven Miller 
Janeth Tagger 
 
 

11  
Nathaly Baumgartner 
Erica Liberty 
Hailey Goldberg 
Ellen Oppenheim 
Eugene Brief 
Tamar Dinetz 
Robin Klein 
 
12  
Annette Pilelsky 
Steve Segall 
Marc Bell 
Robbie Zlatkin 
Grant Horwitz 
 
13  
Eli Tulchinsky 
 
14  
Laura Streimer 
David Rossner 
Andrea Eisler 
David Golt 
Jessica Willis 
Tony Alhadeff 
Stuart Sion 
Charlie Siegel 
Philip Wexler 
 
15  
David Gerstenfeld 
Michael Salad 
Gabriella Gross 
Louise Allen 
David Reimer 
Amanda Margulies 
 
16  
Wendy Glantz 
Chad Zlatkin 
Joshua Eason 
Meredith Kava 
Patty Etkin 
Sarah Geller 
 
17  
Lenore Reicher 
Michael Seidle 
Marlene Klein 
Jesse Faerber 
 
 

18  
Elissa Kole 
Michael Eisler 
Jacob Wise 
Alexandre Jungermann 
Eric Miller 
Idel Leibowitz 
Craig Cooper 
 
19  
Alexander Marzban 
Dana Samuels 
Mark Nemet 
Joshua Marx 
Ilana Schimmel 
 
20  
Ronald Blank 
Lauren Cohen-Weinberg 
Marc Bosem 
 
21  
Olivia Seider 
Joel Rosenbluth 
Michelle Parlo 
Ryan Bejar 
Jason Bejar 
Jake Miller 
David Borenstein 
Steven Berke 
 
22  
Rayni Rabinovitz 
Meredith Chandler 
Meredith MIller 
Brielle Bernheim 
Dirk Fleischman 
Katherine Miller 
Lauren Bernheim 
Troy Sandler 
 
23  
Heidi Handman 
Elana Carbone 
Linda Verblow 
Meryl Schulman 
Nathan Bravo 
Evan Waganheim 
Madalyn Bravo 
Erin Waganheim 
Michelle Laviz 
Amanda Forman 
 

24  
Seth Simon 
Stephanie Bekerman 
Natasha Torres 
Robert Burns 
 
25  
Evelyn Segall 
Jeffrey Kaner 
Samuel Lipsky 
Keith Bennett 
Norman Katz 
Howard Hochsztein 
Mitchell Cohen 
 
26  
Jamie Comer 
Scott Gelman 
Warren Frankl 
Jordan Shenassa 
Emma Grungold 
Cherie Gavsie 
Amy Coven 
 
27  
Maya Feivelson 
Hannah Glick 
 
28  
Vicki Rosen 
Nathan Rothbard 
Ella Friedland 
Hannah Birke 
Steven Marx 
Helen Karpel 
Jackie Borenstein 
Lee Schmelzer 
 
29  
Carl Orringer 
Russell Greenfield 
Cookie Silver 
Robert Levy 
Joseph Schimmel 
Nicole Offenberg 
Daniel Pressman 
Minna Selub 
 
30  
Rayna Silver 
 
31  
Reed Simon 
Sarah Sharpe 
Anthony Tavolacci 
Karyn Henry 
Janet Sheldon 

 
  

December  



1  
Leonard & Nancy Rothbard 
Anthony West & Melissa Cohen-West 
 
5  
Ihezkel & Lori Green 
 
6  
Jeffrey & Susan Willis 
Arik & Lauren Dar 
 
7  
Mel & Mara Gober 
 
10  
Robert & Katherine Miller 
Danny & Jamie Comer 
 
11  
Jason & Erica Liberty 
 
15  
Richard & Leslie Linevsky 
 
 

16  
Meredith & Justin Morgan 
 
17  
Bob & Debbie Regent 
John & Elizabeth Sobel 
Stephen & Karen Eason 
Adam & Jill Herman 
Bruce & Amy Weinberg 
 
18  
Mark & Corinna Kushner 
Carl & Linda Orringer 
Craig & Jessica Cooper 
Howard & Sharon Horowitz 
 
19  
Edward & Shelly Mishal 
 
20  
Richard & Lisa Cohen 
 
 
 
 

21  
Jack & Ilene Flechner 
John & Bonnie Salmon 
Bennett & Mindy Libes 
Harvey & Linda Lazarus 
 
22  
Robert & Sheila Grenitz 
David & Joy Huppert 
 
23  
Jeffrey & Marcy Schneider 
Matthew & Laura Soff 
 
26  
Mark & Susan Neuberger 
Deborah & Douglas Weston 
Karl & Helene Cohen 
Ari & Lisa Birchfield 
 
27  
Ronald & Miriam Shapiro 
 
28  
Meshulam & Liora Fisher 
Stephen & Linda Horwitz 
Richard & Julie Baum 
 
29  
Heribert & Raquel Baumgartner 
 
30  
Bruce & Jane Levy 
Richard & Phyllis Soven 
Craig & JoAnne Friedman 
Ben & Cyndi Schulman 
Albert & Amy Coven 
Benjamin & Brittany Sunshine 



 

Professional Staff 

   Rabbi Adam Watstein 

   Cantor William C. Lieberman 

   Lynne Balaban, Executive Director 

   Liz Singer, Director of Life Long Learning 

   Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director 

   Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

   Sol Hettena, Ritual Director 

   Joe Castro, Facilities Director 

    

   

Auxiliaries 

   Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 

   Corinna Black-Kushner, Sisterhood President 

Joan and Stanley Cohen, Hazak President 

Madison Burns, USY President 

   Allan E. Ross, FSA, Executive Director Emeritus 

 

 

 

Officers 

   Jamie Cohen, President 

   Scott Daub, Executive V.P. 

Mitch Morgan, Treasurer 

   Heidi Klauber, Secretary/Auxiliaries V.P 

   Brandon Diamond, Education V.P. 

   Karen Burk, ECEC V.P. 

 Joe Schimmel, Ritual V.P.  

   Robin Kaye, Personnel V.P. 

   Dale Kotler, Membership V.P. 

   Rosalyn Sanders, Youth V.P. 

Leanna Blacher, Fundraising V.P. 

Ari Paget, Communications/Marketing V.P. 

         Rich Cohen, Immediate Past President 

 

 
    
 
 
 

 

Synagogue Office Hours: 
Monday-Thursday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm    
   

B’nai Aviv  
 The Conservative Synagogue of Southwest Broward 

1410 Indian Trace  ~ Weston FL 33326 

P 954-384-8265 ~ F 954-384-0352 ~ www.bnaiaviv.org 


